From:	Bernard ROUXEVILLE [bernard.rouxeville@industrie.gouv.fr]


Sent:	23 March, 2000


Subject:	ITRs Working Group A Report








Dear Mr Samarajiva





First, I would like to congratulate you for your very comprehensive and balanced draft report of Working Group A and I can support your comments and proposals to a large extent. After considering the four options defined by the group of experts last November as well as the various comments expressed later by several experts, I came to the conclusion that probably a compromise solution would be to combine options 2 and 4, without rejecting option 3 for the future. But for the coming years (2001-2004) it seems really unpracticable to successfully undertake a deep revision of the ITRs, taking into account the current liberalisation and privatisation process in a large number of countries and the technological developments. 


Therefore, I would support a three level approach by ITU and its members in the short term (2000-2004):





-	inviting the Council to consider the incorporation in the CS/CV of some leading policy principles which are contained in the ITRS and are still relevant today for the greatest majority of ITU State members, subject possibly to some editorial modifications. For this purpose we should list the provisions of ITRs that Mr. Thwaites has identified as reflecting policy principles. I feel that some step should be taken forward by ITU in this field before the next Plenipot, so that appropriate modifications to the CS/CV might be proposed in due time, without waiting for an hypothetical revision of the ITRs by 2007-2008; 





inviting ITU-T and mainly Study Group 3 to consider the opportunity to develop recommendations which could duly replace some provisions of the ITRS, such as Appendix 1, the latter being obsolete; 





inviting the Secretary-General and the Council to activating a process to address - as you indicate in your draft report- "the possible role that the ITU could play in the formalization of a broad set of multilateral rules to govern international telecommunication services" in a competitive environment and taking into account the emergence of a global telecommunication and information market. 





	Personally I would support the idea of organising first a regulatory colloquium with a view to launching this process. A World Telecommunication Policy Forum could be organised in a second step, if there is a sufficient support from the ITU members.





	Taking into account the complexity of the issues, it would be necessary to open the regulatory colloquium to a large diversity of interests and to ensure a balanced representation between the ITU members, which was not always the case in the past when the first regulatory colloquia have been organised with a limited number of participants.





	Best regards - B. Rouxeville 


	


